
 

 

 

Fraser River Tunnel Project  

Highway 99 overnight lane closures 
 
March to April 2025  
 

As part of the Fraser River Tunnel Project to replace the George Massey Tunnel with a new eight-
lane toll-free tunnel, there will be intermittent, overnight lane closures of Highway 99 between 
Westminster Highway and Highway 17 in March and April to allow crews to safely conduct 
geotechnical investigation work.  
 
Crews will carry out the investigations near the new tunnel’s portals and along the highway 
alignment in Richmond and Delta. The information gathered will help inform the final design of the 
project. 
 

• To minimize traffic disruption, closures will take place from 10 p.m. to 5 a.m. 
• Travel in both directions will be maintained at all times. Lane closures will only be 

implemented where the investigative work is underway. 
• Lane closures will be well signed and traffic-control personnel will be on site to assist drivers 

when required. 

Crews will collect soil samples via drilled boreholes along Highway 99 and within existing lanes 
and/or next to the highway. Heavy equipment, such as a hydraulic vacuum truck, a drilling rig and 
support vehicles will be used at each test-hole location.  
 

What to Expect 

 

Timing 

> Nightly during March and April 2025 

 

Hours of Work 

> 10 p.m. to 5 a.m.  

 

Traffic  

> Lane closures will occur on sections of 

Highway 99 adjacent to the area where the 

investigative work is being undertaken.  

Impacts/Interruptions  

> Drivers may experience minor 

delays.  

 



 

 

 

More information on the geotechnical investigations can be found at highway99tunnel.ca/geotech. 
If you have questions about the geotechnical work or the Fraser River Tunnel Project, please see 
contact information below. 

Throughout the life of the project, notifications will be distributed by email and posted on our 
website. If you have not already, please sign up for e-notifications at Newsletter – Highway 99 
Tunnel Program. 

 

 
 

Questions and Feedback 

 

Please contact the project team at the email address below or visit the community office if you have 

any questions or would like to learn more about the Highway 99 Tunnel Program.  

 

Did you receive this email as a forward? Sign up here to receive our updates directly. 

 

Contact the Project 

Construction Inquiries 

(Steveston Interchange Project) 

24/7 phone line at 1-888-270-1075 

StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com 

 

Community Office 

5180 Ladner Trunk Rd, Delta 

Wednesdays & Thursdays:  

10 a.m. – 5 p.m. (closed at lunch) 

 General Highway 99 Tunnel Program 

Information 

highway99tunnelprogram@gov.bc.ca 

www.highway99tunnel.ca 
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